REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
                                                               SEPTEMBER 7, 2022
	
The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on September 7, 2022, at 6 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck, Russ Beyersdorf and Mike Nolan. Wilson Way, Seth Behn and Terry Lewis attended by Zoom. There was 1 landowner in attendance.   

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of August 3, 2022; driveway permits, and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

LIGHTING
	Mr. Way shared that OUC is still in the process of permitting for the lighting project and that Public Works has obtained their permit. The project for the installation of lighting along the canals on Dallas Blvd. and Oberly Parkway should be moving forward soon. 

SIDEWALK INSTALLATION – MEREDITH PARKWAY
	Mrs. Mullins reported the installation of sidewalks along Meredith Parkway are going well and they anticipate the project to be completed by mid-October.

VACATE REQUEST – Christine Bussey
	After discussion the Board agreed to vacate the 30’ Drainage Easement, east side of the 105’ of Tr.73 Reynolds Pkwy.

VARIANCE REQUEST – Brittany Rice
	After discussion the Board approved the variance requesting 30’ Right of Way and Drainage Easement. 11A Block1 Lot 19 Sodbury

VACATE REQUEST – Jodie Thomas
	After discussion the Board agreed to Vacate the 30’ Drainage Easement West Side 3A Tr. 23 Ralston Street.

Deck on Mallard Lake – Deck Consideration 2340 Alabaster Avenue
	After great deliberation the Board agreed the District should not permit the Deck that has already been installed near Lake Mallard by the owners at 2340 Alabaster Avenue. Said Deck will need to be removed or relocated. 
		                        Meeting Adjourned 8:05 p.m.
